
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council – School Organisation Proposals 

Proposals to create Additionally Resourced Centres attached to Dickens Heath 
Primary, Windy Arbor Primary and Yew Tree Primary Schools. 

Notice is given in accordance with the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Solihull 
Council proposes to make prescribed alterations, through the creation of additionally 
resourced centres attached to Dickens Heath, Yew Tree and Windy Arbor Primary Schools.  

 
School 

Current 
Net 
Capacity 

 
Additionally Resourced Centre Capacity 

Dickens Heath Primary 
School 

420 7 places from 1 September 2016 
increasing to 14 places from 1 
September 2017 

Windy Arbor Primary 
School 

420 14 places from 1 April 2018 

Yew Tree Primary School 210 7 places from 1 September 2016 
 

The additionally resourced centres at Dickens Heath and Windy Arbor Primary Schools will 
cater for pupils with Autistic Spectrum Disorder and will be a key part of the Borough wide 
strategy.  The additionally resourced centre at Yew Tree Primary School will cater for pupils 
with Social Emotional and Mental Health needs in a small and nurturing environment. 

Expansion of the buildings of all of the schools is required to provide the additional 
accommodation necessary to support these proposals. No change is proposed to the 
admission arrangements for these schools. 

This notice is an extract from the complete proposal document.  Copies of the complete 
proposal can be found at www.solihull.gov.uk/consultation.  If you require a paper copy of 
the proposal this can be obtained by writing to the School Place Planning Team, Children’s 
Services and Skills, Council House, Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB or by emailing  
researchandpolicy@solihull.gov.uk. 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals, any person may object to 
or comment on the proposals.  Anyone who wishes to make representations about these 
proposals should either make comments by writing to the School Place Planning Team at 
the postal address above or by emailing researchandpolicy@solihull.gov.uk.  The date by 
which objections or comments must be received is 11 May 2016. 

Signed: Sally Hodges Director of Children’s Services 

Date 13 April 2016 

The proposals on this notice are not related, the outcome of each proposal has no impact 
on the other proposals. 
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